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Reference: I031708 
 

Land adjacent to 4 Berry Head Road (known as Jubilee Gardens) 
 
At the Council meeting on 23 February 2017 the Assistant Director of Corporate and 
Business Services was requested to explore the potential of transferring the land adjacent 
to 4 Berry Head Road (known as Jubilee Gardens), either as a short or medium term 
leasehold to Brixham Town Council, on the basis that they will be responsible for 
maintenance and make recommendations to the Council accordingly.  This report will set 
out the outcome of that work. 
 

Wards affected: Berry Head with Furzeham 

Consultees: 
Brixham Town Council Town Clerk and Councillors and 
Torbay Councillors 

Means of Consultation: Meetings and circulation of papers 

Documents to be 
considered: 

There are currently no documents published.  All documents 
will normally be published at least five clear working days 
before the meeting.  Where documents are not available five 
clear working days before the meeting, the documents will be 
published at the same time as they are made available to the 
decision maker. 

Responsible Executive 
Lead and Officer: 

Elected Mayor and Executive Lead for Assets, Finance, 
Governance and Corporate Services, Economic 
Regeneration and Transformation (The Elected Mayor, 
Gordon Oliver) 
 
Executive Head Assets and Business Services (Kevin Mowat) 
 

Link to targeted actions: 
Ensuring Torbay remains an attractive and safe place to live 
and visit 

Reason for inclusion in 
the Forward Plan:  

High level of public interest 

Decision Maker: Council 

Intended Decision Date: 19 Apr 2018 

If you want to make 
representations contact: 

Kevin Mowat, Executive Head Assets and Business Services, 
telephone: (01803) 292429, email: 
kevin.mowat@torbay.gov.uk, Town Hall, Castle Circus, 
Torquay, TQ1 3DR 

 


